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Hi Ms. Dunbar,

Thank you very much for turning up this interesting state of affairs. I
believe this will be OK for our purposes, but I do have one question.
You say that in 1925 a 3 hour course was worth 6 points. But if
points are like semester hours at other institutions and if 125 are
needed to graduate, it looks more like 3 points would be for 3 hours
(assuming hours are counting just in-class time and not homework
time), not 6. A minor typo perhaps? Or have I missed something?

In any case, thank you for the work you have done for the Cajori Two
Project.

Walter Meyer

On Jul 9, 2008, at 5:22 PM, Joy Dunbar wrote:

Prof. Meyer.

Although time consuming, this has been an interesting investigation
into old JHU catalogs and commencement programs here in the
Office of the Registrar. I was hoping to have a better answer for the
early years, but here is what I've found.

There are no catalogs prior to 1925 at which time the Bachelor's
degree was awarded based on "points" with a note in the catalog that
said this was "semester hours at other institutions". The requirement
was 125 points, where basically the 3 hr course was 6 points. (There
were exceptions for some courses and labs in some Courses of
Study.)

By 1935 there was no more referral to "points", but only to satisfying
a Course of Study as outlined by the major department. Looking at
the Course of Study for many years, it was fairly consistent.

1945 and 1955 continued to grant the degree based upon the
satisfactory completion of the outlined Course of Study.



By 1965 a course was assigned semester credits with the Bachelor's
degree requiring a minimum of 120 credits.

This remained consistent though the next 40 years.

No records or reports referred to the terms as anything but
semesters.

I hope this is the information that you needed.

Joy
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Assistant Registrar for Data Management and Institutional Research
Office of the Registrar
Phone: (410) 516-8745
Fax:(410)516-6477
E-mail: jdunbaM @jhu.edu

Johns Hopkins University
75 Garland Hall
3400 N. Charles Street
Baltimore MD21218

Walter Meyer <meyer1 @adelphi.edu> 7/9/2008 3:23 PM >»
Hi Ms. Dunbar,


























